DI Growers & Producers Alliance

Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday, February 21, 2019

at 4:30pm The Community School
1. Minutes of Jan.  To be approved at the next meeting
2.    Financial Report  – postponed until the next meeting

3.    Seedy Saturday Event Report

The event was a success. The financial statement shows a balance of $294. The Seedy Café was successful in the big hall. It was decided that next year the caterers will give a percentage of their income to defray rental costs.  Only two off-island seed companies participated and did better financially.  The event has been booked for next year – the last Saturday in January. Veronica will pass on the Events Manual to Erika.

4.  Discussion of Existing Programs and Goals for 2019
Equipment Rental Program

Naomi and Doug will be keepers of all equipment (with totes to protect, etc.) and collector of fees, which will stay the same for now. Later in summer, may decide to have discussion about streamlining systems such as cleaning, etc. (Erika can facilitate). Need to find a craftsperson to make a crate with rope handles for dehydrator, not too heavy.

Ideas 
-Bean thresher box: https://bcfarmsandfood.com/threshing-dried-beans/ - Dan Jason 
-If we could get a grant: Beehive warmer for mite control - goal to make Denman Island varroa mite free. Collaborate with Denman Bee Keepers group.
Scholarship Program

To be continued. Kate to announce the Spring scholarship
Farmers Market Program

Continues to grow be successful. Will continue to be enrolled in BC Farmers Market Assoc.. The FM Sub-committee works well with five members. Will ask vendors if others want to be part of it. Veronica to organize.
New Farmers Market Coupon Program
The application is in to the BCFMA If successful the program will be operated jointly by DICES (Kate) and the Farmers Market sub-Committee (Kerri). Participants will receive $21/week. There has been good information, great outreach from the program coordinator. We will find out in April if we are accepted. At the end of  the season an honorarium will be given to the Farmers Market and DICES for administration time. 
Cooler at the Store

The cooler is no longer our responsibility. We will acknowledge Daryl's support with a card (Veronica will get), and an article will go in the Grapevine at start of farmers market season. 
No-one requested the Guidelines for Suppliers.
Apple Fest Event
This event will continue. The Farm Tour add-on event will happen every other year, starting next year (2020).  The goal is more about education and outreach than fundraising. Farm visit/talk was good. Bus group was great for Corlan, and Corlan can do food now. Keep on Thanksgiving weekend. Earlier planning would be good. Keep simple. 
Specific talks on farm tour were good. Consideration of how much it’s worth it for the farmers for the tour. Maybe do fewer farms, focused, offer something at each location. 
Seedy Sat - keep going, plan early. The purpose is more educational than fundraising. It fulfills the Denman Feeding Denman goal.
Food Directory  Not needed anymore as the Farmers Market is filling the need. 
Annual Bulletin to Members

Do one bulletin in late Oct - celebrate growing season and report on the Apple Fest 
Success. This could also serve as pre-report for the AGM, and advertise for Seedy Sat. This annual Bulletin will be supplemented by other messages sent to members through the email list. 
Islands Trust Referrals 
The Board feels that our input has thus far been mostly ignored. Keep doing as they arise. Public outreach a good aspect, even if IT does not actually listen to our ideas.
Workshops  To be continued - going well. People know us for our workshops.
Discussion of Fundraising / Financial goals
Events as Fundraisers? 
Some events may need to be fundraisers as well as public awareness/outreach events, if we cannot get continued coordination $ from DenmaWorks or other sources. 
Grants
The Ministry of Ag has some funding info, e.g. Environmental Farm Plan funds. Though GPA may not be able to apply ourselves, they might have some direction for other funding sources. 
Food Fundraisers. 
Selling food works well, fairly easy to organize, existing events to work under, and an opportunity to showcase local produce. Emphasize that what we sell should be made with as many local ingredients as possible. Oyster or beef burgers; soup/chili, pies, etc. Things we can make ahead and heat are good, less labour to serve. It was decided that we would do one food fundraiser a year at the Blackberry Fair. Perhaps consider other opportunities. Food fundraisers bring in substantial money that can be put into the general GPA funds (and used for anything, such as equipment, matching funds for grants, or a float for the market coupon program). 
Value Added? 
Previous idea of creating a value added GPA product to sell as a fundraiser. Do not have capacity at this time. 
Next Meeting Thursday, March 21st at 4pm
